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Newsletter
From Chief Massey

I hope this newsletter finds all in good health. 

We are steadily moving forward and meeting tribal goals one step at a time. I would like to thank
everyone who has helped the tribe move forward. We are progressing steadily, and this would not be
possible without the diligence, hard work and commitment to our citizens. 

Due to the dedicated workers and volunteers in the gift shop/museum and office organizing and
compiling files, donations and incoming correspondence are being processed efficiently and
effectively. 

The governing body and myself worked diligently to revise and update the tribal bylaws. We will now
begin reviewing the clan bylaws to see what may need to be updated.

The festival committee has been working on the itinerary and the vendors for our 2025 festival. If you
are interested in volunteering or donating items for the individual raffles that occurred daily please
contact Gary Parnell or Jean Chandler.

Grants have been applied for and researched for upgrades and possible projects on our tribal property
and for assistance for our citizens. The results will be announced and shared as they become available. 

Please remember to pay your tribal assessments. This can be done by mail with a check or a money
order or you can choose to do the online payment through our website. These assessments that you
pay on a yearly basis can be used as a tax writeoff on your income tax due to the fact that we are a
501(c)(3). Also, if you would like to make a donation to the tribe you may do that in the same fashion.

We have much to look forward to in the coming months. 

Blessings,

Nancy Massey
Principal Chief



GIFT SHOP HOURS
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Tribal Office Hours
Monday - Tuesday

7 am - 3 pm
Wednesday
9 am - 11 am

Info

Office
Gift Shop Hours

Saturday
10 am - 2 pm

We accept cash,
credit/debit cards and

checks.

Check our Calendar of
Events for office closures

& special openings. 

https://echotacherokee.org/calendar.html
https://echotacherokee.org/calendar.html
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Citizens

Ella Castleberry earned a rating of
“Superior” at the Alabama Bandmaster’s
Association State Solo Festival. As a 6th
grade student she performed a very
difficult lyrical piece entitled “In The Bleak
Midwinter.” We are very proud of her
continued musical success!
Congratulations, Ella!!!

Congratulations to Miranda Self
who retired from teaching this year
after teaching elementary school
for 27 years.

Austin Gerthoffer graduated from
Hazel Green High School, class of
2025. He will be attending and
playing football at Mt. St. Joseph
in Cincinnati, Ohio, in the fall.

Austin & Matthew Gerthoffer Sr.
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Citizens
Congratulations to MaryEllen Self who

graduated from Good Hope High School.
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Citizens
Congratulations to Logan Self who graduated from

The University of Alabama in Huntsville with a
Bachelor of Science in Electrical Engineering.
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News
New By-Laws

The Governing Body updated
and approved the new by-laws
which govern our tribe. The by-
laws were sent in an email to all
tribal citizens who are on our
email list. We also included
them in our private Facebook
group in the files area. If you
did not receive the by-laws,
please email the tribe to
receive a copy.

FB page
https://www.facebook.com/p

rofile.php?
id=61573230796930

Instagram
https://www.instagram.com/o

fficialechotacherokee/

Echota FB Page &
Instagram

The GB has approved for the
tribe to have an official public
FB page and Instagram. Below
you will find the links to both.
These are public pages and do
not replace our private FB
Group. The tribe asks that you
follow each and like them. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61573230796930
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61573230796930
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61573230796930
https://www.instagram.com/officialechotacherokee/
https://www.instagram.com/officialechotacherokee/
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News



media.websitecdn.net
College Opportunity PDF 

collegehorizons.org
Website

02 MAY, 2023
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Education

8333 Greenwood Blvd
Denver, CO 80221

www.collegefund.org

The tribe contacted
the American Indian
College Fund to make
sure our tribal
citizens can apply for
scholarships and we
were informed that
our tribe is listed with
them and our citizens
can apply!!!

Click the links
below to see the
opportunity for

your college
student.

https://media.websitecdn.net/sites/709/2024/09/CH-2025-Program-Flyer.pdf
https://collegehorizons.org/apply/
http://www.collegefund.org/
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Education

Apply Here

https://www.ache.edu/wp-content/Grants/AIAC.pdf
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Clan News
MINUTES OF THE WOLF CLAN

16 MAY 2025

The May meeting of the Wolf Clan, Echota Cherokee Tribe of Alabama, was held on 16 May 2025, at
Alabaster Church of God.

Chief Wayne Yates was unable to attend. Vice-chief Helen Trimm began the meeting.

Lunch was served, and then Vice-chief Trimm called the business meeting to order.
Old business was discussed. Ron Howard talked with the Clan about our support of the Tigers for
Tomorrow organization. For several years Wolf Clan has supported Freya, a captive wolf who lives on this
organization’s site. Freya died and we decided at the March meeting to support Freya’s sister.
Unfortunately, the sister wolf also died. Ron said that we are now supporting a black wolf named Rose.

Vice-chief Trimm turned the meeting over to Mr. Stanley Trimm.

New business was introduced. Nela Glass-Godwin announced that she is resigning from the state Inter-
Tribal Council due to recurring scheduling conflicts. She asked the citizens to consider someone else who
might be interested in representing our Tribe.

Nancy Massey, Echota Cherokee Tribe of Alabama Principal Chief, talked about the Grants Committee and
mentioned some of the proposed projects.

There was discussion about the upcoming Tribal election next April. Mrs. Massey said that Bobby Borden
has serious health issues and does not plan to run again for the position of Vice-chief.

Several citizens noted that the Alabama Indian Affairs Commission’s (AIAC) webpage is extremely dated
and needs corrections. This should be mentioned to Sharon Keith, our Tribe’s representative on the AIAC.

There being no further business, Mrs. Glass-Godwin moved to adjourn. Mrs. Guthrie seconded, and the
meeting was adjourned.

CITIZENS IN ATTENDANCE
Stanley and Helen Trimm
Wayne and Ellen Rasco
Nancy Massey
Ron Howard (non-citizen)
Eddy Bonner
Ronnie Callahan (guest, Bird Clan)
Cindy Guthrie
Lenela Glass-Godwin

Respectfully submitted by Lenela Glass-Godwin, Recording Clerk
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Free Event
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Pow Wow
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Pow Wow
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Pow Wow
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Pow Wow
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Opportunity
SRTAG upholds and supports the Indian Arts and Crafts Act, ensuring the
authenticity and integrity of Native American art. Artists from both Official State
Recognized Tribes and Federally Recognized Tribes are welcome to apply for this
exclusive art show, which is limited to 25 participants. To comply with the Indian
Arts and Crafts Act, all applicants must provide a photo of their tribal ID to confirm
their eligibility. Alternatively, applicants may submit a letter from the tribe they
represent on official letterhead, stating that they are artisans for the tribe. Please
note that applying to this show does not guarantee acceptance into the Building a
Bridge Art Exhibition.

APPLY HERE:  https://srtag.org/building-a-bridge-art-show-application/

https://srtag.org/building-a-bridge-art-show-application/
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Assessment Reminders:
Citizens who are married where both husband
and wife are citizens - $45 for the family
(includes minor children)

Citizens who are single parents with children -
$45 for the family (includes minor children)

Citizens who are 18 and older - $45 each

Pay online here:
https://echotacherokee.org/assessments.html

Pay through mail: 

The Echota Cherokee Tribe of Alabama
P.O. Box 479

Falkville, AL 35622
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Worship in the Manner of Your Ancestors
The American Indian Religious Freedom Act
Public Law No. 95-341, 92 Stat. 469 (August 11, 1978)
These rights include, but are not limited to, access to
sacred sites, freedom to worship through ceremonial and
traditional rights and use and possession of objects
considered sacred. The act required policies of all
governmental agencies to eliminate interference with
the free exercise of native religion.
______________________________________________

Market Your Arts and Crafts as
 "Native American or Indian Made"

"The Indian Arts and Crafts Act (Act) of 1990 (P.L. 101-
644) is a truth-in-advertising law that prohibits
misrepresentation in the marketing of Indian arts and
crafts products within the United States. It is illegal to
offer or display for sale, or sell any art or craft product in
a manner that falsely suggests it is Indian produced, an
Indian product, or the product of a particular Indian or
Indian tribe or Indian arts and crafts organization,
resident within the United States. 
Under the Act, an Indian is defined as a member of any
federally or officially state recognized tribe of the
United States, or an individual certified as an Indian
artisan by an Indian tribe." -- U.S. Department of Interior,
Indian Art & Crafts Board
______________________________________________
The U. S. Census Bureau defines a Native American as
follows:
American Indian and Alaska Native. A person having
origins in any of the original peoples of North and South
America and who maintain tribal affiliation or community
attachment.

Your Native American Rights 
As Echota Cherokee Citizens

NEWSLETTER QUESTION?
If you have any comment, questions, or
concerns regarding the newsletter or if you
would like something put in the newsletter,
please email our Tech Administrator, Weeya
Calif. You can email her at:

 echotawebmaster@gmail.com

Office Items

https://echotacherokee.org/assessments.html
https://www.doi.gov/iacb/act
https://www.doi.gov/iacb/act
http://gmail.com/
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When does the newsletter
come out?

The newsletter is published on our
website & emailed to our citizens:

 June 1
August 1

October 1
 December 1
February 1

April 1

The Echota Print Shop

The tribe now has a print shop. The Governing Body
has given Weeya Calif permission to create items
to sell for the tribe. All profits from the sale of
these items will go directly to the tribe. We have
just a few designs and hope to have more in the
near future. Please visit the link to see one-of-a-
kind items. If this link does not work for you, go to
our website, click on Citizens Only and scroll down
to the Echota Print Shop. Click that link.

https://echotacherokee.org/printshop.html

Echota  
Council House Reservation

Because of meetings overlapping from different
entities in the tribe, the Chief and Vice-Chief are
setting an expectation that anyone wishing to
use the tribal council house for anything will
need to reserve the space. The expectation is
that our citizens will visit our calendar on our
website to see if the date they wish to use the
facilities is available. They will then be required
to email the tribe to have that date reserved.
The facilities cannot be used without going
through this process. Those following the
reservation process have priority.

To make a calendar reservation, include the
following information in the email:

What type of meeting
Contact Person
Date of meeting
Time of meeting
Description of what will occur at the meeting.

Office Items

JOIN
If you have a Facebook
account and would like to
join the tribe’s private FB
group, please email our
tech admin to request to
join.

EMAIL: ECHOTAWEBMASTER@GMAIL.COM

https://echotacherokee.org/printshop.html
http://gmail.com/


Head Leadership

Principal Chief Nancy Massey

Vice-Chief Bobby Borden

Parliamentarian
Lenela Glass-
Godwin

Recording
Secretary

Lenela Glass-
Godwin

Clan Chiefs

Bird Clan Jean Chandler

Blue Clan James Swann, Jr.

Deer Clan Wayne Smith

Long Hair Clan Tommy Keith

Paint Clan Reginald Hughes

Wild Potato Clan Position Open

Wolf Clan Wayne Yates

Clan Representatives

Bird Clan Martha Gann

Blue Clan Vick Ball

Deer Clan Gary Parnell

Long Hair Clan Sharon Keith

Paint Clan Neil Boyd

Wild Potato Clan Position Open

Wolf Clan Eddy Bonner

At-Large Shawn Borden

Echota Leadership
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Echota Leadership, cont.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
The tribe is now posting tribal events,
meetings, cleanup days, and more on our
calendar which is on our website. If any citizen
or clan has important dates they would like us
to post on the website’s calendar, please
forward that information via email to:

 theechotacherokeetribeofal@gmail.com 

mailto:theechotacherokeetribeofal@gmail.com
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The Official FB Page of the Echota - We Are Echota Cherokee
Our tribe has a private group page on Facebook that is for our citizens only. If you
are interested in joining this group, you can email the webmaster, Weeya Calif.
Weeya will need to verify you are a citizen of the tribe. You may be asked to
provide a picture of your tribal ID as proof of citizenship. Once verified, you will be
sent a link to join The Citizens Page. Please send your request to
echotawebmaster@gmail.com.

Not Able to See the Online Newsletter?
Dear Citizens, if you know of an elder or other citizen who is unable to go online to read the newsletter
or have it sent to them in email, we ask that you let your Clan Rep know so that they can print a copy
and get it to those individuals or if you have a printer, please consider printing a copy and giving it to
your elders or citizens who do not have technology. You might even want to call them and read the
newsletter to them. We apologize for the inconvenience, but the tribe cannot, at this time, send out
the newsletter via snail mail.

Use Your Enrollment Number
Notice to all citizens. It is very important when paying your fees, sending emails, calling the office, or
handling any tribal business that you include your tribal enrollment number. We can still help you but
you will need to eventually know your number. If you do not know your tribal enrollment number, you
will be asked to apply for a new tribal ID card and pay the fee to process the card. It is important that
you keep up with your card and your number. We are currently developing a database with everyone's
information but this will take time.

Great Resource for Cherokee Clothing:
Cherokee Clothing in the 1700s
Museum of the Cherokee Indian Store
https://museumstore.motcp.org/products/cherokee-clothin-web-pb-9351

This is a well-documented resource of what the Cherokee traditionally wore
before and after the 1700s. If you are looking to wear traditional Cherokee regalia,
this book is a great resource and has instructions as well.

Great Genealogy Resource Books for Cherokee Ancestry:
Website with genealogy resources:
https://echotacherokee.org/enrollment-574582.html

Cherokee Roots Books:
https://www.amazon.com/Cherokee-Roots-Set-Volumes-
Eastern/dp/096337740X

mailto:echotawebmaster@gmail.com
https://museumstore.motcp.org/products/cherokee-clothin-web-pb-9351
https://echotacherokee.org/enrollment-574582.html
https://www.amazon.com/Cherokee-Roots-Set-Volumes-Eastern/dp/096337740X
https://www.amazon.com/Cherokee-Roots-Set-Volumes-Eastern/dp/096337740X


NEWSLETTER ADS
At the February meeting of the Governing Body, Clan

Representatives decided to begin
charging for newsletter ads. This will be an annual fee that

advertisers will pay to continue to
have their ad appear in tribe’s newsletter.

Here is the fee schedule:
Business card size: Free

¼ page: $50
½ page: $75

Full page: $125
If you are a business owner and wish to continue to place

an ad in the Tribal newsletter, please
submit your check based on your ad size to Dr. Shawn

Castleberry at the Tribal Office. Fees
may be paid online or in person.

Ads will be half-price for the remainder of this year but
will be full price starting in January 2026.

theechotacherokeetribeofal@gmail.com ECHOTACHEROKEE.ORG

Business Section

https://echotacherokee.org/business.html
https://echotacherokee.org/business.html
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Business Section
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Business Section


